SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 119th ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1st MAY 2013 IN THE PARISH CHURCH HALL

Present:
Cllr D Scourfield (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr B Kane,                Cllr R Darlington, Cllr M Thomas and Cllr O Davison-Oakley.















In attendance: 
Mr I Hawes, Mrs K Hawes, Mrs L Dandeker, Mr S Whymen, Mr A Garner and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 
None
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 118th Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 2nd May 2012 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr A Anderson, seconded by Cllr J Forsaith.

2. Chairman’s Statement

Chairman, Cllr Scourfield reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2013.
Key activities during the past year:-
· We are delighted at the installation of the new War Memorial and the improvements to the cemetery entrance. The completion of this project is due to the fantastic financial support received from residents, the Local Area Forum and others.  We were pleased that this project came to fruition a year early.
· We continued the refurbishment of Jubilee Hall and continue to receive healthy lettings.
· We monitor planning and try to protect the Green Belt.
· We have again entered the Best Kept Village competition after coming 2nd in 2012.
· We celebrated the Queen’s Jubilee and planted over 200 trees.
· We supported the successful Seer Green Music festival and gratefully received their donation of £2.5k towards the War Memorial.
· We continued to refurbish Pavilion which has received improved plumbing, decor and curtains.
· A new Vehicle Activated Sign was installed on Chalfont Road.
Future projects:-

· Chalfont Road is due to receive major repairs this financial year with the extensive clearing of the ditches and the introduction of new boreholes to resolve the problems of continual flooding.
· Major improvements are planned for the Green Meadow play area and the Parish Council has set aside an £8k investment this year through their long term planning.
· There are further improvements planned for the Pavilion which also will receive an £8k investment this year.
· The War Memorial dedication service is organised for Sunday 14th July at 2.00pm.
· The Parish Council finances are in good order.
Thank you:-
I would like to pass on my personal thanks to the following Councillors for their support and who work hard to maintain and improve the village.  I am glad that the council is up to full strength again. 
· Particular thanks to Cllr Nigel Rothwell who has left the council after looking after planning matters for the past 10 years.
· Cllr John Forsaith, for support and creativity as Vice-Chairman, for his work during the past year to improve Jubilee Hall.
· Cllr Carole Hughes, who regularly monitors and cares for Green Wood and other areas, who keeps the village tidy and works hard on our Best Kept Village competition entry.
· Cllr Brian Kane who has helped with War Memorial project and for taking over as Chairman of the Jubilee Hall Sub-Committee.
· Cllr Mandy Thomas, for work on the development of Green Meadow, which we hope to see come to fruition in 2013.
· Cllr Art Anderson who monitors and looks after the care of the Recreation Ground and Pavilion.

· Cllr Richard Darlington, for taking over responsibility of the Planning Sub-Committee.
· Cllr Olwyn Oakley-Davison for her contribution to the improvements for Jubilee Hall. I would also like to offer congratulations on the school’s move to Academy status.
· Above all our Parish Clerk, Mrs Liz Bates, who continues to give us all and the village a great service.
· We also look forward to working with Mrs Lisa Dandeker who will be joining as a Parish Councillor.
That concludes report and hope you all have got as much satisfaction as myself in serving the village.
3. Financial Statement

A financial report was presented by the Responsible Financial Officer/Treasurer which provides a breakdown of Council expenditure.  The Treasurer gave an explanation of the accounts which had now been prepared on accruals rather than a cash basis and these changes in reporting, that were requested by the internal auditor, were explained. The Financial Report was approved.

4. Chairman’s Community Award

The Chairman recognised Janna Holder for her dedicated service to the community in Seer Green.  The nomination was received by Nina Liebenberg, who wrote “She constantly reaches out to children and families and brings a smile to every child.  She has formed strong bonds between the two churches and the school through community events.  She never tires and loves to see children having fun with their families.”  A Community Award certificate will be presented to Janna at a forthcoming school assembly and she will also be presented with a £50 gift voucher.  (Action –Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
5. Any Other Business. The Chairman noted that he was only willing to stay in both roles of Chairman and Treasurer for one more year.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr D Scourfield, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Darlington).  Cllr D Scourfield consented to remain in the role of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr J Forsaith, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Darlington), Cllr Forsaith consented to remain in his position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer/RFO:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr D Scourfield, (proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Forsaith), Cllr D Scourfield consented to remain in his position as Treasurer/RFO. 
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